
Mahanalua Nui Owners 

 

Our mission includes the protection of the health, safety, and welfare of the 

community. And, to that end, a crisis situation calls for proactive preparation, and rapid 

response. Actions taken in advance can go a long way. We currently have a potential 

time bomb in our community, drought conditions, no water, a procedurally system that 

cannot or will not come to our aid in a timely fashion and most importantly a Fire Safety 

hazard to everyone.  

 

Your association Board of Directors, neighboring Associations, and Launiupoko 

Irrigation Company (LIC) has been meeting and working on one goal, getting water to 

our constituents. What we have produced is not a permanent fix and may not be long 

enough fix for the PUC to act but it does accomplish our goal, to get water to everyone 

quickly. The plan is for all Launiupoko HOA’s to jointly donate the fuel supply to pump 

water from the ground. We have been assured that the fuel we are jointly donating will 

be adequate to get water to everyone beginning Monday . We will continue the two 

Day a week alternating schedule so that we can monitor the usage and consumption.  

 

We are also reviewing equipment upgrades that will not only allow for 24/7 

pumping capability but reduce fuel costs, increase reliability, eliminate noise issues, and 

make permanent fixes. Be assured we are not proposing to pay for this upgrade but 

may look at other options to get this accomplished on your behalf.  

 

We appreciate the letters of support to the PUC you have sent and be assured 

we will continue to work on your behalf until this issue is resolved.  

 

 

Thank You,  

Your Board of Directors 

Friday, April 22, 2022 

 


